

News from

The Yelles

Serving the Lord in

Caxias do Sul, Southern Brazil



June 6, 2022

Dear friends,

On May 2nd we boarded our flight to return to Brazil, carrying with us six trunks, four of which were full of our daughter and son-in-law's things. It is the first load of their move to the mission field. We praise the Lord that the trip went smoothly, and all luggage arrived intact. Jeremy and Joneia Bennett have the goal to be with us in Brazil early in 2023.

We left the Texas spring weather and arrived in Southern Brazil to a cold and rainy autumn. The poor climate has affected our people's health and their attendance, with many home with a viral infection or cold. Both of us have had a bout with allergies since our arrival, but praise the Lord nothing serious.

The ministry in Caxias do Sul continued on without difficulties in our absence. We thank the Lord for the men and ladies in the church that were willing and able to serve while we were Stateside.

Both of our vehicles have spent time in the mechanic shop over the last four weeks — new brakes, coolant leak and a head gasket replacement. The vehicles continued being used in the mission work as we were Stateside, and we are so glad the Lord kept them running.

We arrived in time to minister for Mother's Day. Neila spoke at the Saturday Ladies' Tea on May 7th, where there were 22 present. On Mother's Day Sunday the attendance was a bit down, with only 19 in the service.

In this month of June we have a special evening planned with our engaged and young married couples, as June 12th is the Brazilian Valentine's day. The weather report shows a chance of frost, but we are still going forward with the bonfire and s'mores as rain isn't expected. Most of the activity will be indoors. Please pray for the spiritual growth of these couples.

Our prayer requests are:

- ◆ That we would remain in good health.
- For the health of those we minister to.
- Spiritual growth of our church people.
- Wisdom with our finances, as we face inflation in Brazil with the devaluation of the US dollar.

We are so grateful for your prayers for us and our ministry. May the Lord's grace and favor be with you and your family.

In His service,

John & Neila Yelle

John & Neila

Contact and Contributions:

Sending church: